
On Tuesday, July 2, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. the Meriwether County Board of 

Commissioners called to order the Special Called Meeting followed by each 

municipality represented also called to order their own Special Called 

Meeting, including roll call. Town of Gay was represented by Mayor Walker 

and council members Keith, Pritchett and Watts.  Council member Askvig 

was unable to be present. 

 All municipality’s calls to order was followed by the Invocation, Pledge of 

Allegiance to the Flag and adoption of the agenda. 

The only item on the Agenda was presentation and discussion of TSPLOST 

for possible renewal in 2025, including distribution of funds and proposed 

projects for each municipality. 

Mr. Theron Gay, Special Projects Director, gave a detailed overview of 

TSPLOST, how it works, changes made since original inception, and why the 

rush to get it included on the November ballot. 

Next was discussion of the Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) between 

Meriwether County and each municipality. 

After discussion of the IGA and all questions had been addressed, several 

amendments were noted and agreed to, all municipalities with a quorum 

present were told if they wanted to execute the IGA, each must call for a 

motion, second and vote. Greenville, Luthersville, Woodbury and Gay all 

opted to sign.  

Mayor Walker called for a motion to approve the IGA with all the 

amendments noted.  Council member Watts motioned to approve the IGA, 

seconded by council member Pritchett.  The vote in favor was unanimous. 

Mayor Walker called for a motion to adjourn.  Council member Watts 

motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 p.m., seconded by council member 

Keith.  The vote in favor was unanimous. 

All other municipality concluded their meeting and adjourned then The Board 

of Commissioners concluded their meeting and adjourned also.  

 

Christopher J. Walker – Mayor 

 

Sharon Richmond - Clerk 

 



 

 

 

  

     


